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U.S. Senate Votes to Move Forward on TEA-21 Reauthorization

This morning, the U.S. Senate took action on a key procedural vote to clear the way for the surface transportation reauthorization bill (S. 723) to be brought to the full Senate for debate and consideration of amendments.  

While it is unlikely that the Senate will complete action on the bill before the end of this week, today’s action represents an important first step towards finalizing the Senate measure and eventually proceeding to a House-Senate conference.  

Senate Majority Leader Bill Frist (R-TN) is reportedly working on an amendment that would modify the “equity bonus” program in an effort to help “donor” states.  However, Senator James Inhofe (R-OK) has expressed concern over any effort to make significant adjustments in highway funding formulas while the bill is on the floor and strongly favors a strategy of increasing funding levels in order to fix the “donor-donee” issue.  Senator Inhofe plans to offer such an amendment during the week of May 9, and it is expected to easily pass the Senate.  

The exact timeframe for Senate action on the reauthorization bill is highly unpredictable due to anticipated action later this week on the budget resolution and other priority issues.  Most observers expect the Senate to take at least several more weeks to complete final action on the bill before sending it to conference.
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